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The Federal Trade Commission has completed its review of the Negative Option Rule and will keep the Rule in its

current form.

The “Trade Regulation Rule Concerning Use of Prenotification Negative Option Plans”  requires sellers to clearly

disclose the terms of any such negative option plan for the sale of goods before consumers subscribe. In such plans,

consumers are notified of upcoming merchandise shipments and have a set period to decline the shipment. Sellers

interpret a customer’s silence, or failure to take an affirmative action, as acceptance of an offer.

In 2009, the FTC sought comments on the Negative Option Rule as part of the agency’s systematic review of all

current FTC rules and guides. Although the comments received by the Commission presented some evidence of

concerns with negative option marketing beyond the prenotification offers currently covered by the Rule, the Restore

Online Shoppers’ Confidence Act and the Commission’s proposed amendments to the Telemarketing Sales Rule likely

address many of those concerns and the Commission determined it would retain the Rule without any changes at this

time.

The Commission vote approving the Notice closing review of the Negative Option Rule was 5-0. The action will

become effective when the notice is published in the Federal Register. (FTC File No. P064202; the staff contact is

Robert M. Frisby, Bureau of Consumer Protection, 202-326-2098.)

The Federal Trade Commission works for consumers to prevent fraudulent, deceptive, and unfair business practices

and to provide information to help spot, stop, and avoid them. To file a complaint in English or Spanish, visit the FTC’s

online Complaint Assistant or call 1-877-FTC-HELP (1-877-382-4357). The FTC enters complaints into Consumer

Sentinel, a secure, online database available to more than 2,000 civil and criminal law enforcement agencies in the

U.S. and abroad. The FTC’s website provides free information on a variety of consumer topics. Like the FTC on

Facebook, follow us on Twitter, and subscribe to press releases for the latest FTC news and resources.
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